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“Where there is no vision, the people perish...” Proverbs 29:18

Dear Friends, Sherril and I and our family want to wish you a Blessed and Happy New Year. Thank you 
for praying and giving so faithfully to the ministry in 2023. We appreciate so much your commitment 
to support Mission To Haiti and the families we serve. We finished 2023 well and we are ready to 
begin 2024 with renewed commitment to the work that God has called us. 
 

Twenty twenty-four is shaping up to be a year of new things. First of all, we are excited to have a 
new grandson, Benaiah James. He is a wonderful addition to our family and a reminder how precious 
the children are whom we serve. This is also a year of new opportunities. In the midst of so much 
trouble, God has protected and sustained the ministry in Haiti, especially in the area of the Mission 
Campus. By God’s grace our area has remained calm and quiet. We see this as an opportunity to use 
the Mission Campus in a greater way. We want to expand the ministry at the Mission Campus so we 
can help more children and families. Your prayers and support are a vital part of making this happen.   
We will be sharing more in the coming weeks how you can get involved in these new opportunities. 
Thank you for your faithfulness to Mission To Haiti. 

The Nealey Family
Benaiah James  
born December 11
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We had the opportunity 
to meet Steve Pettit at 
a Christian school con-
ference last fall. He 
had recently launched 
a new ministry, Steve 
Pettit Ministries. He 
and his group are an 
evangelistic team who 
use Bluegrass music to 
preach the gospel. Al-
though Bluegrass is 
not common in Haiti, 
the culture has a history 
of traditional music 
played on hand-made 
instruments. Bluegrass 
is a style of music Hai-
tians can appreciate.  

We invited Steve 
and his team to hold 
a crusade at the mis-
sion campus and they 
accepted. We set 
dates for the begin-
ning of February. The 
plan is to hold four 
evening meetings and 
two days of Bible 
school for children. 
Pastor Jimmy from 
the Cazeau church is 
coordinating with the 
other pastors in our 
area to provide sup-
port from their local 
churches and pro-
mote this special 
evangelistic event.  

This crusade is a 
great way for Mission 
To Haiti to launch the 
new year. Hundreds 
of new families and 
thousands of new 
people are relocating 
to the area around the 
mission campus. 
Many of them have 
no connection with a 
local church, so an 
event like this has the 
potential to draw 
many people. We are 
expecting hundreds 
of children and family 
members to show up.  

February Crusade At The Mission Campus

In order to hold this 
special event, your spe-
cial help will be needed. 
It will cost $5,000 to 
prepare everything and 
accomplish this event.  

We are asking God to 
prepare us and make 
this crusade great. 
Please begin to pray 
for the crusade and 
Bible school that many 
people will be saved. 
We believe the results 
of this event will be felt 
for months to come. 
Please pray and give as 
the Lord leads. 

Steve Pettit and his Bluegrass ensemble Children at last year’s Campus VBS


